ACRL GOVERNMENT RELATIONS COMMITTEE
MINUTES
JULY 10, 2009
Present: Jonathan Miller, Chair; Tim Dodge; Marvel Manning; Kara Malenfant; Rickey Best; Mike McLane.
Miller presented a report on the Legislative Assembly actions. – There will be a possible resolution in support of FRPAA (the Federal Research Public Access Act of 2009).  This is coming from the sub-committee on Government Information.  After discussion, it was decided to support.
A possible resolution dealing with the digitization of content in the GPO may be considered.  If a resolution develops, Lynne Bradley will inform us.
Among concerns expressed are those dealing with handicapped access to databases; library services to the armed forces; should ALA and ACRL take a position on whether or not to support Sotomayor for the Supreme Court?; and the Preservation And Reformatting Section of ALCTS concerns over digitization and preservation of state government publications.
A discussion took place on the Google Agreement.  ALA and ACRL will be asking the judge to examine specific issues.
The reauthorization of the Patriot Act is still in flux.  The Broadband Access & Stimulus Package has some effect for libraries, though generally not academic libraries.  An ALA website “Know Your Stimulus” has been created to assist libraries in discovering funding to support the provision of broadband access to underserved areas.
LSTA reauthorization probably will not be discussed until fall – the stimulus bill, health care reform, and the Sotomayor nomination are taking precedence.
Senate Resolution 118 to make Congressional Research Reports freely accessible to the public has been introduced.  Efforts should be made to support this.
The Consumer Protection Agency has determined that libraries will not be exempt from rules regarding lead in children’s toys and books.  ALA will ask that libraries be allowed to grandfather in older collections, and that titles be allowed to be challenged individually.
Traditional Cultural Expression (TCE) – Carrie Russell will discuss this at the Sunday meeting.  Efforts are under way to ensure the culturally sensitive treatment of the materials of indigenous peoples.
Miller mentioned the ACRL Strategic Plan and the need for committees to develop SMART goals: Specific, Measurable, Attainable, Realistic, and Timely.
Miller reported that the EBSS section is concerned about ERIC, and has asked why that was not included on the Legislative Agenda.  A discussion ensued upon whether or not input should be solicited from the other sections of ACRL during the process of establishing the legislative agenda.
McLane invited members to the Legislative Advocates Reception in the ACRL President’s suite.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Rickey Best
Government Relations Committee
